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Dear friends and neighbors,

Spring is a season of renewal, and here in Houston, it’s also 
a season of action. As we move through April, I’m proud 
to share the impactful work our office has been doing to 
advance equity, resilience, and opportunity for all Housto-
nians.

This month’s newsletter reflects our commitment to ad-
dressing the issues that matter most. From launching the 
100-Day Challenge to eliminate single-use plastics to push-
ing for accountability in our short-term rental ordinance 
while supporting great small businesses , we are contin-
uing to lead with purpose. You’ll also find updates on the 
FY2026 budget workshops, where your voice and presence 
can help shape how our tax dollars are spent.

We are also spotlighting progress in environmental justice, 
healthcare equity, and economic development, including 
our ‘Fifth Ward Exposed’ documentary, highlighting the 
voices of those impacted by the Cancer Cluster. We also 
launched a cutting edge Early Cancer Screening program 
that will help save lives.

As always, I remain committed to governing with transpar-
ency, compassion, and a deep belief that when we center 
community voices, we create better outcomes for all.

Thank you for the trust you place in me to serve as your 
Council Member. I look forward to continuing this work 
together as we build a stronger, healthier, and more con-
nected Houston.

With gratitude,
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COUNCIL MEMBER LETITIA PLUMMER 
PARTNERS WITH NATIONAL PRODUCER TO 
DOCUMENT FIFTH WARD CANCER CRISIS

In a powerful move to amplify the 
voices of Houston’s Fifth Ward, 
Council Member Letitia Plum-
mer has partnered with Now In-
cluded, a national documentary 
producer committed to elevating 
stories that matter, to create a 
moving and urgent documenta-
ry about the Fifth Ward Cancer 
Cluster.
The documentary, titled “Fifth 
Ward Exposed: Community”, 
gives a voice to families who 
have lived for decades with the 
devastating consequences of en-
vironmental contamination. Resi-
dents share stories of loved ones 
lost to leukemia, childhood can-
cers, and other chronic illness-
es, all suspected to be linked to 
exposure from the Union Pacific 
railyard, where toxic chemicals 
like creosote were used and im-
properly stored for years.
The partnership with Now Includ-
ed ensures that the documenta-
ry reaches a national audience, 
drawing attention to a crisis that 
has persisted too long in silence. 
By weaving together community 

testimony, historical context, and 
expert insights, the film presents 
not only a call to action, but a 
path forward rooted in early de-
tection, environmental justice, 
and community-led solutions.
Council Member Plummer has 
long been a vocal advocate for 
equitable healthcare and en-
vironmental accountability. 
This documentary is part of her 
broader Shift-Cancer initiative, 
which includes a free early detec-
tion cancer screening program in 
partnership with the National Mi-
nority Quality Forum, Quest Diag-
nostics, and Egality Science.
“This is about more than statis-
tics — it’s about people, families, 
and a community that deserves 
answers and action,” said Plum-
mer. “The documentary helps en-
sure that the suffering endured 
by so many is not ignored, but 
seen, heard, and met with real 
change.”
The film is a rallying cry for 
transparency, investment in un-
derserved communities, and the 
urgent need to prevent similar 

crises elsewhere.
Watch the full documentary: 
https://bit.ly/5WardExposed

In a groundbreaking step toward 
health equity, Council Member 
Letitia Plummer is leading a com-
munity-wide cancer screening 
initiative in Houston’s Fifth Ward 
and Kashmere Gardens, where 
residents have long faced dispro-
portionate cancer rates linked to 
environmental contamination.
The effort is part of the Shift-Can-
cer Early Detection Screening 
Project, a collaborative initiative 
between Council Member Plum-
mer’s Office (At-Large 4), the 
National Minority Quality Forum, 
Quest Diagnostics, and Egality 
Science. The goal: provide free, 
life-saving cancer screenings to 
residents who may have been 
exposed to toxic soil and ground-
water near the Union Pacific rail-
yard, the site identified in a 2019 
state health study as a cancer 
cluster. Egality Science will pro-
vide free cancer related educa-
tion to the community. 
Early detection is key. Through 
this project, residents can re-
ceive diagnostic screenings and 
support at no cost, helping catch 
cancer in its earliest, most treat-
able stages. The initiative also 
aims to create a national model 
for environmental justice and 

The documentary is available on YouTube at: https://bit.ly/5WardExposed public health response in under-
served communities.
Staff from the At-Large 4 office, 
along with dedicated volunteers 
from the Fifth Ward, have been 
canvassing neighborhoods, going 
door to door to ensure residents 
are informed and empowered to 
participate in this vital program.
This project more than a public 
health initiative and is about re-
storing trust, driving equity, and 
saving lives.
To learn more or sign up for a 
free screening, visit:

https://bit.ly/EarlyDetectionIn-
terest

In a powerful demonstration of 
leadership and solidarity, Coun-
cil Member Letitia Plummer has 
become the first patient enrolled 
in the Cancer Stage Shifting Ini-
tiative, a transformative cancer 
detection effort focused on early 
diagnosis and prevention in his-
torically neglected communities.
The initiative is part of the 
broader Shift-Cancer campaign, 
which provides free early cancer 
screenings to residents of Hou-
ston’s Fifth Ward and Kashmere 
Gardens. These neighborhoods 
have been identified as cancer 
clusters, with elevated rates of 
leukemia and other cancers tied 
to long-term exposure to toxic 
chemicals near the Union Pacific 
railyard.
Council Member Plummer’s de-
cision to step forward wasn’t 
just symbolic, it was deeply per-
sonal. “As a public servant and 
a woman of color, I couldn’t ask 
my community to do something I 
wasn’t willing to do myself,” she 

said. Her participation under-
scores the initiative’s message: 
early detection saves lives.
By becoming the first patient, 
Plummer hopes to reduce the 
stigma around cancer screen-
ing, especially in communities 
of color where mistrust of the 
healthcare system remains high. 
“We are shifting fear into action,” 
she said. “This is how we break 
cycles of illness and neglect.”
The screenings are offered in 
partnership with the National Mi-
nority Quality Forum, Quest Diag-
nostics, and Egality Science, and 
are free for residents.
This bold act of leadership is part 
of a broader vision: to ensure no 
community is left behind when it 
comes to health, safety, and the 
chance to live a long, healthy life.
If you live in Fifth Ward and are 
interested in free early cancer 
detection screening, complete 
this form: 
https://bit.ly/EarlyDetectionIn-
terest

COUNCIL MEMBER LETITIA 
PLUMMER BECOMES FIRST 
PATIENT IN GROUNDBREAKING 
CANCER DETECTION INITIA-
TIVE

Now Included is a storytell-
ing platform amplifying the 
voices of historically under-
served communities, par-
ticularly in health equity. By 
sharing personal experienc-
es, they empower individuals 
to shape better outcomes for 
their families and communi-
ties. Through digital media 
and grassroots engage-
ment, Now Included drives 
awareness, advocacy, and 
trust in health care, ensuring 
everyone is represented and 
heard in conversations that 
impact their well-being.

Great News
Our documentary Fifth 

Ward Exposed has been 
nominated for the Shorty 
Award. You can help us 

win by voting at 

https://bit.ly/5WardExp-
ShortyAward

WHO IS NOW 
INCLUDED?

Free Cancer Screenings 
Come to Houston’s 
Fifth Ward

The documentary was dedicated to the late Con-

gressman/Mayor Sylvester Turner & the late Con-

gresswoman Sheila Jackson  Lee.



Join our challenge. Snap photos 
with your reusable bag and reusa-
ble water+/ drink bottles. Tag  our 
social media :

 

or send the photos to
 atlarge4@houstontx.gov
for us to post!

Council Member Letitia Plummer 

@cmplummer4

@cmplummer4
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In honor of Earth Day, the Council 
Member Plummer is launching 
an impactful initiative: a 100-
Day Challenge to reduce and 
ultimately eliminate the use of 
single-use plastics within City 
Council chambers and offices. 
The challenge begins on April 29 
and is a commitment by Council 
Members and their staff to lead 
by example in the fight against 
plastic pollution.
For the next 100 days, and ide-
ally far beyond, Council Mem-
bers will replace plastic water 
bottles with reusable ones and 
bring their own bags for grocery 
shopping. This effort promotes 
environmental sustainability and 
also highlights the importance of 
everyday choices in creating a 
cleaner, healthier planet for fu-
ture generations.
The challenge is part of a broad-
er effort to inspire Houstonians 
to rethink their use of plastic and 
consider long-term, sustainable 

alternatives. By modeling thes-
practices in government spac-
es, the City hopes to encourage 
residents, businesses, and other 
organizations to join in this im-
portant mission.
Special thanks go to the Houston 
Zoo, which has been a leader in 
reducing plastic waste and has 
partnered with the City to elevate 
this challenge. Several other lo-
cal organizations are also step-
ping up, bringing momentum and 
support to this citywide effort.
“This is more than a symbolic 
gesture, it’s a lifestyle shift,” said 
Council Member Letitia Plummer. 
“We’re showing that government 
can lead on climate action in real, 
tangible ways.”
Stay tuned for updates, resourc-
es, and community events relat-
ed to the challenge. Houstonians 
are encouraged to participate by 
adopting their own plastic-free 
habits and sharing their journey 
on social media.

IT’S NEVER TOO LATE 
TO SAVE LIVES 

COUNCIL MEMBER LETITIA PLUMMER 
LAUNCHES 100-DAY CHALLENGE TO ELIM-
INATE SINGLE-USE PLASTICS
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What’s Coming Next?
Starting in Fiscal Year 2026, Houston will increase DDSR fund-
ing by at least $75 million across all revenue sources. The city 
currently contributes about 57% of the required funding but 
will step that up year by year until it reaches 100% in FY2028.

Fiscal Year DDSR Property Tax 
Contribution

FY2026 67% of full 11.8 cents
FY2027 77% of full 11.8 cents
FY2028+ 100% of full 11.8 cents

Why It Matters
This funding restoration is about restoring trust. Houstonians voted 
for a better infrastructure system. Now, that promise is finally being 
honored.

The next few years are critical. Residents, neighborhood leaders, 
and city council members alike will need to stay involved, helping 
prioritize the most urgent projects and ensuring these funds make 
a real difference.

Houston deserves streets that are safe, and drainage systems that 
protect us. Thanks to this legal and financial turnaround, that vision 
is once again within reach.

The City of Houston has launched the Fiscal Year 2026 Budget process, and residents are encouraged 
to take part in the upcoming budget workshops. These sessions provide an opportunity for 
constituents to see how their tax dollars are allocated across departments and to hear directly from 
city leaders about priorities and challenges. From public safety to infrastructure, these discussions 
shape the future of our city. Community participation is key to a transparent and equitable budgeting 
process. View the full schedule of workshops.

CAN’T ATTEND?
YOU CAN STILL 
PROVIDE YOUR 
OPINION.

The Chair of the Budget and 
Fiscal Affairs Committee, Council 
Member Sallie Alcorn, wants your 
two cents!

https://bit.ly/Budget2Cents

RESTORING TRUST IN 
HOUSTON’S STREETS AND 
DRAINAGE: WHAT YOU 
NEED TO KNOW ABOUT 
DDSR FUNDING
Houston’s streets and drainage infrastructure have long been a point of 
concern for residents. From potholes to flood-prone neighborhoods, many 
have wondered why promised improvements never came. The answer lies in a 
funding issue that is finally being addressed, with big changes now on the way.

What Is DDSR?
DDSR stands for Dedicated Drainage and Street Renewal. It’s a fund 
approved by Houston voters in 2010 and again in 2018, designed 
to pay for repairs and upgrades to our drainage systems and road-
ways. The fund was supposed to receive the equivalent of 11.8 
cents per $100 of property value from property taxes every year.

What Went Wrong?
Instead of transferring the full amount, the City of Houston used a 
flexible interpretation of the charter language, tying DDSR contri-
butions to revenue caps and other financial limits. Over 12 years, 
this led to a $419 million shortfall in DDSR funding. This meant 
fewer drainage and street projects were completed—and more com-
munities were left vulnerable to flooding and deteriorating roads

        Issue	 Details
DDSR Funding 
Shortfall

$419 million un-
derfunded since 
2010

Cause Tied to tax caps, 
not full 11.8 cents

Impact Delayed or can-
celed infrastruc-
ture work

IT’S THAT TIME OF 
THE YEAR:  
CITY BUDGET 
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COMMUNITY 
RESOURCES 
THESE RESOURCES WERE SHARED BY ORGANIZATIONS WITH THE AT-
LARGE 4 OFFICE. ALWAYS CHECK WITH THE ORGANIZATION AND VERIFY 
INFORMATION. 
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